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AN ACT relating to the Wyoming business council; providing 
an appropriation for grants under the community development 
block grant program; restricting appropriated funds to 
grants to long-term care facilities; and providing for an 
effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  There is appropriated one hundred twenty-
five thousand dollars ($125,000.00) from the general fund 
to the Wyoming business council, community development 
block grant account.  This appropriation shall be for the 
period beginning with the effective date of this act and 
ending June 30, 2010.  This appropriation shall only be 
expended for the purpose of funding planning grants under 
the community development block grant program for existing 
or proposed new long-term care facilities.  For purposes of 
this act, "long-term care facilities" means a facility 
providing long-term care services as defined in W.S. 
9-2-1302(a)(v).  Grants funded under this act shall meet 
any other requirements of the community development block 
grant program provided under rules of the business council.  
Notwithstanding any other provision of law, this 
appropriation shall not be transferred or expended for any 
other purpose and any unexpended, unobligated funds 
remaining from this appropriation shall revert as provided 
by law on June 30, 2010. 
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Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2009. 
 

(END) 
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